
  

SUBJECT:  Memorandum of Understanding between Pacific Grove Unified School District and  

Monterey Peninsula Unified School District for the Placement of Students with 

Disabilities in Special Day Classes 2017-2018   

 

PERSON(S) RESPONSIBLE:  Clare Davies, Director of Student Services  

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

RECOMMENDATION: 

 

The District Administration recommends that the Board review and approve the Memo of Understanding 

(MOU) between Pacific Grove Unified School District and Monterey Peninsula Unified School District 

for the placement of students with disabilities in Special Day Classes. 

 

 BACKGROUND: 

 

This MOU is required so that PGUSD can access Special Day Classes operated by MPUSD, specifically, 

the highly specialized Key Program for students with significant emotional and behavioral challenges. 

Placement in the Key Program is contingent on a student’s IEP team decision, referral accepted by 

MPUSD, and a classroom observation by the parent.  Monterey County Behavioral Health therapeutic 

services and a Board Certified Behavior Analyst behavioral services are included as part of the Key 

Program. 

 

INFORMATION: 

 

In November, we received an Individual Service Agreement for a student who has moved to our school 

district.  Student attends the MPUSD Key Program.  As a result of his service plan, we must continue to 

provide these services through that program.  This represents a new cost to PGUSD at the pro-rated cost 

of $38,126.66.  There are currently no other PGUSD students in that program, though the contract 

provides that opportunity, if necessary, at the new pricing indicated in the contract. 

 

FISCAL IMPACT: 

 

Contract rates for the Key Program: 

 

Tuition per student $46,736 (elementary) 

   $48,502 (secondary) 

Tuition ESY  $ 5,537 (elementary) 

   $ 5,448 (secondary) 

Speech therapy  $90.00 an hour 

Occupational Therapy   $90.00 an hour 

 

  






















